
 
 
 
 

The City of San Diego 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 
DATE: May 1, 2025 

TO: Tim Blood, Chair, Privacy Advisory Board 

FROM: Charles Lara, Captain, Research, Analysis and Planning Division 

SUBJECT: Smart Streetlight Camera Locations  

After a final round of gathering feedback and reviewing potential sites, the Department has 
chosen locations for its remaining Smart Streetlights. 

As this board knows, the Department ran into several issues while installing the 500 cameras 
that were first approved in August 2023. These challenges left the department with about 60 
unplaced cameras. In February we shared where most of those cameras would be located. 
The below sites are our final selections.  

The Department considered crime data, investigator feedback, pedestrian and traffic safety 
concerns, the locations of main thoroughfares, and input from residents and city leaders 
when settling on the below locations:  

• Deep Dell Road and Paradise Valley Road, northwest corner 
• Deep Dell Road and Paradise Valley Road, northeast corner 
• Deep Dell Road and Paradise Valley Road, southwest corner 
• Deep Dell Road and Paradise Valley Road, southeast corner 
• Euclid Avenue and Imperial Avenue, northwest corner 
• Euclid Avenue and Imperial Avenue, northeast corner 
• Euclid Avenue and Imperial Avenue, southwest corner 
• Euclid Avenue and Imperial Avenue, southeast corner 
• Alta View Drive and South Woodman Street, southwest corner 
• Alta View Drive and South Woodman Street, northeast corner 
• Imperial Avenue and 68th Street, southeast corner 

Additionally, the Department will be relocating the following cameras due to infrastructure 
deficiencies at previously proposed locations:  

• From 4001 First Avenue to the southwest corner of Bernando Center and Cloudcrest 
Drive 

• From 9500 Mira Mesa Boulevard to the southeast corner of Rancho Bernardo Road 
and West Bernardo Drive 

• From 11500 Rancho Bernardo Road to the northwest corner of Rancho Bernardo Road 
and West Bernardo Drive 
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• From 5400 University Avenue to the northeast corner of Sandrock Road and 

Hammond Drive 
• From 4600 Border Village Drive to the northeast corner of Otay Mesa Road and Ocean 

View Hills Parkway 

We will inform the board should any of our cameras need to be moved in the future. We 
appreciate the input we received from both city officials and community members 
throughout this process and look forward to continuing our work together to make this 
program a success. 

Charles Lara 
Captain, San Diego Police Department 
Research, Analysis and Planning Division 
c: (619) 980-4149 
clara@pd.sandiego.gov 
 
Lyndsay Winkley 
Community Liaison Manager, San Diego Police Department 
Chief’s Office 
o: (619) 531-2984 
lwinkley@pd.sandiego.gov 
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